
Annual Meeting of the Parish

THEKEYS
Dear Parish Family,

We will hold our Annual Parish Meeting on September 10, 2023, at 6:30pm. At that meeting, we will elect 
a slate of four candidates to the vestry. In that regard, we need your help. The election will be from a slate of 
candidates, and every member of the congregation has the right to suggest nominees to the Nominating Committee 
during the Nomination Phase. Please begin praying now, asking God to show you the name of anyone you think 
might be appropriate to serve in this ministry. Nominations may be made until July 9, 2023.

Please make nominations by email to Ellen Culpepper at ECulpepper@StPetersFL.com or you may submit to her 
in writing at the parish office.

A few important questions and answers:

	 Who may nominate someone?
•	 Any member of St. Peter’s may make a nomination.

	 How do we know who to nominate? 
•	 Visit StPetersFL.com/vestry and click on the Vestry Candidate Criteria & Expectations button
•	 Anyone whom you believe to meet at least the criteria listed there can be nominated.

	 Do we need to ask a person before nominating them?
•	 Yes. The person nominating must have obtained the nominee’s written consent to his or her 

name being placed in nomination. 

	 What happens to the nominations once made?
•	 After confirming that each nominee meets the canonical requirements to be a vestry member, 

the Dean sends the full list of eligible nominees to the Nominating Committee.
•	 That committee then prayerfully discerns who God might be calling to serve as a vestry member.
•	 The Nominating Committee then submits the final slate of candidates to the vestry for approval. 
•	 Around two weeks before the Annual Parish Meeting, the church office will publish a final slate. 

Again, please have all nominations submitted no later than July 9, 2023 in preparation for the Annual 
Parish Meeting at 6:30pm on September 10, 2023.

							       Yours in Christ Jesus,

							     
							       The Very Rev. Marcus A. Kaiser, Sr.
							       Dean and Rector

25 June 2023



Missions & Evangelism
UNDER-RESOURCED: ECHO
School isn’t the only thing out for summer. When 
cafeterias and lunchrooms are closed for lunch and 
breakfast during June and July, under-resourced families 
face bare cupboards and empty refrigerators as they 
try to keep up with the additional meals needed at 
home. ECHO needs your help to restock their shelves 
with assorted non-perishable items such as tuna, soup, 
cereal, pasta, and canned fruit & veggies during these 
busy months! 

You can drop donations off in the usual peanut butter 
baskets, or contact Freddy Branham at fbranham@
echotlh.org or 850.224.3246 ext 204 to coordinate 
pickup/delivery. Thank you!

PRISON: KAIROS INSIDE WEEKEND
The next Kairos Inside Weekend will be held August 
24-27 at Wakulla Correctional Institution. Team 
meetings will be on Sundays, at St. Peter's Cathedral 
at 3pm. Meeting dates will be July 16, July 23, July 30, 
August 6 and August 13. If you would like to join the 
team for this weekend, please contact Jason White at 
jasonwhite48@gmail.com

PARTNERED EVANGELISM: TARMAC BASKETBALL
Tarmac Basketball is inviting all seniors/grandparents/
the elder and wiser ones to come and visit with our 
players on July 19th at 10am. Our goal is to provide a 
venue to combine the generations in Christ. We want 
you to share stories and conversations in Christ and 
how it has affected and impacted your lives as a way 
to pave a path for the younger generations. No public 
speaking or basketball skills are necessary–it's all about 
bringing the generations together for a faithful time of 
fellowship. Coffee and light breakfast goodies will be 
provided. Please join us at Immanuel Baptist Church 
at 2351 Mahan Drive at 10am on July 19, 2023. RSVP 
via  text  to Susan Burton at 850.251.3418 or via email 
to thetarmactlh@gmail.com.

LIFE: APPLICATIONS FOR THE ST. JOSEPH 
GRANT ARE NOW OPEN! | The St. Joseph Grant 
is a fund that serves to help interested families with 
the costs of adoption, up to $10k. Applications for 
the grant are open until July 15th. To receive an 
application or for more information, contact Andrew 
Beluk at ABeluk@StPetersFL.com

INTE R N ATION A L :  DOHC NOTEBOOK 
COLLECTION FOR UGANDA | Our cathedral chapter 
of the Daughters of the Holy Cross is supporting the St. 
Peter's Uganda Mission Team by providing notebooks 
to be used during conferences with the South Rwenzori 
Diocese. All parishioners are invited to send greetings to 
our brothers and sisters in Uganda by writing a note or 
drawing a picture on a bookplate that will go inside each 
notebook. Bookplates will be available in the narthex 
beginning Sunday, June 11th!

TARMAC BASKETBALL CAMP 2022



Discipleship
CARE MINISTRIES: PARISH VISITORS GUILD
The Parish Visitors Guild is a ministry of St. Peter's in 
which parishioners send cards, visit, and deliver flowers 
to fellow parishioners confined to their home, recovering 
from an illness or going through a difficult situation 
in life. We are always looking for others to join this 
effort to bring encouragement and hope into the lives of 
others. If you'd like to be part of this ministry, contact 
Alice Sanderson at ASanderson@StPetersFL.com

YOUTH | 2ND SUNDAY MIDDLE & HIGH SCHOOL 
PARTY! | July 9 | Calling all Middle and High 
Schoolers–let's celebrate Christmas in July! We will 
have Christmas themed food and decorations. Our 
guest speakers will be Alex & Alex, our 2023 Charles 
Simeon Institute Summer Fellows! The event will be 
at the Youth House from 6:30–8pm.

YOUTH | CAMP ARAMINTA REGISTRATION 
IS STILL OPEN! | 17-22 July | Camp Araminta 
registration is open! Consider attending this summer, 
it is a great time. Several cathedral students testify to 
how it has changed their lives and how it has drawn 
them closer to Jesus. There is something special about 
spending a week with peers; intentionally praying, 
having fun, studying scripture, and worshiping our 
God and King together. Camper registration (rising 
4th-12th grade students) costs $495 and will remain 
open until full or June 30th. LIT (Leader in Training), 
FA (Flight Attendant), and CIT (Counselor in Training) 
registrations (grades 10-12 staffers) costs $395 and 
will remain open until full or May 29. Parish and 
diocesan scholarships are available upon request. ising 
4th-12th grade students. Learn more and register at 
StPetersFL.com/Araminta

Today!

DONATE
BLOOD

*One offer per donor, per donation. No cash value. Not-transferable. Gifts may vary. For more information 
please visit oneblood.org/details.

ID REQUIRED

Donors
Receive

– PLUS – 

– PLUS – 

St. Peter's Anglican Church
Sunday, July 9

All donors receive*:
- $20 eGift Card
- Limited Edition T-shirt
- Wellness Checkup including blood
pressure, pulse, temperature, iron
count, and cholesterol screening.

eGiftCARD
$20

...and more!

Appointments are encouraged, please
visit oneblood.org/donate-now and
use sponsor code 18393

__________
Fact: One in three of us will need a blood
transfusion.

10:00 AM - 3:00 PM



Worship
VISITING THE CATHEDRAL?

Welcome–we're so glad you're worshiping with us today! Our nursery is available during Sunday morning services 
for children newborn through Kindergarten. We hope you'll join us on the lawn for coffee & other refreshments 
between morning services! Whether today is your first time or you’ve been coming for awhile, we are so 
glad you're here!

CATHEDRAL PRAYER LIST & CARE MINISTRIES

If you have any pastoral needs or know of someone who needs pastoral care and prayer, please contact Care 
Ministries Coordinator, Alice Sanderson at ASanderson@StPetersFL.com

Please call the Cathedral Office at 850.701.0664 or email ASanderson@StPetersFL.com to be added to the Cathedral 
Prayer List. You can also submit a prayer request or Care Ministry Need at StPetersFL.com/Prayer

Military: Lucas Bell, Jose Betancourt, Lt Col. David Chichetti, SSG Corey Daws, Lt. Col. Daniel Dean, 
Capt. James Dilworth, Capt. John Easterbrook Jr, Airman Drew Edwards,  Sgt. Michael Gaskins, SSgt Corey Owen,
Capt. Griffin Jax, Capt. Savannah B. Jax, Capt. Parker Jax, Capt. Chandler B. Jax, 1st Lt. Carson Jax, 
1st Lt. Rebecca Jax, Gabriel Melendez, Col. Burt Newman, Major Gen. John Richardson, Capt. Oliver Rushing, 
Spc. Andrew Sanderson, Lt. Cmdr. Chris Smith, SFC Dewey Spence, Lt. Patrick Swain, Capt. Parry Thomas, 
Lt. Cmdr. Blake Van Brunt Jr, MM3 Tommy VanLandingham, SN Benjamin Waddill, PFC John P. Warren, PFC 
Sam Henri.

Parishioners, Relatives, and Friends: Ed Moore, Clayton & Philip Jax, Wayne, Kathleen Smith, Art, Amy, Bart 
MacFarlane, Pat Barnidge, Fred Thomson, Jim & Helen Mosby, Tom McHaffie, Cindy & Ben, Bill Pandolfi, Mary 
Meloni, Vicki Spitzer, Mary Alma Lang as of 6.22.23

FINANCIAL MINUTE
Total Operating Budget: $TBA | % Collected YTD: TBA% | Debt Retired in April: $12,159.66
For more information about making a pledge, visit StPetersFL.com/Give

StPetersFL.com/Chorister-Camp


